## - Directory to Houses of Morship -

ALL SAINTS' EPISCOPAL CHURCH 559 Park Avenue, Scotch Plains (908) 322-8047

BETHEL BAPTIST CHURCH 539 Trinity Place, Westfield (908) 232-4250

THE CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS 1781 Raritan Road, Scotch Plains (908) 889-5556 Bishop Kirk Bristol

COMMUNITY PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH Deer Path & Meeting House Lane, (908) 232-9490

CONGREGATION ARI YEHUDA 1251 Terrill Road, Scotch Plains (732) 541-4849 (Rear entrance of Assembly of God Church)

CONGREGATION BETH ISRAEL 1920 Cliffwood Street, Scotch Plains (908) 889-1830

ECHO LAKE CHURCH OF CHRIST 419 Springfield Avenue, Westfield (908) 233-4946

EVANGEL CHURCH 1251 Terrill Road, Scotch Plains (908) 322-9300 Reverend Kevin M. Brennar

FANWOOD PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH Martine Avenue & La Grande Avenue, (908) 889-8891

Reverend Stephanie Miller-McLane THE FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 170 Elm Street, Westfield (908) 233-2278

FIRST CHURCH OF CHRIST, SCIENTIST 257 Midway Avenue, Fan (908) 322-8461

FIRST CHURCH OF CHRIST, SCIENTIST **422 East Broad Street, Westfield** 

FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH **United Church of Christ** 125 Elmer Street, Westfield (908) 233-2494

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 1171 Terrill Road, Scotch Plains (908) 322-9222 Reverend Sam Chong

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH l East Broad Street, Westfield

GRACE ORTHODOX PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 1100 Boulevard, Westfield (908) 233-3938 or (908) 232-4403

HOLY TRINITY GREEK ORTHODOX CHURCH 250 Gallows Hill Road, Westfield (908) 233-8533

Reverend Dimitrios Antokas

HOLY TRINITY ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH Westfield Avenue & First Street, Westfield

IMMACULATE HEART OF MARY RC CHURCH 1571 South Martine Avenue, Westfield (908) 889-2100

METROPOLITAN BAPTIST CHURCH 823 Jerusalem Road (908) 233-2855

MOUNTAINSIDE CHAPEL 1180 Spruce Drive, Mountainside (908) 232-3456 Reverend Dr. Gregory Hagg

OUR LADY OF LOURDES RC CHURCH 300 Central Avenue, Mountainside (908) 232-1162 Reverend Patrick J. Leonard

> THE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH IN WESTFIELD 140 Mountain Avenue (908) 233-0301

REDEEMER LUTHERAN CHURCH 229 Cowperthwaite Place, Westfield (908) 232-1517

ST. BARTHOLOMEW THE APOSTLE ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH 2032 Westfield Avenue, Scotch Plains (908) 322-5192

ST. HELEN'S ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH 1600 Rahway Avenue, Westfield (908) 232-1214 Reverend Monsignor James A. Burke

ST. JOHN'S BAPTIST CHURCH 2387 Morse Avenue, Scotch Plains (908) 232-6972 Reverend Kelmo C. Porter, J.

ST. LUKE'S AFRICAN METHODIST EPISCOPAL ZION CHURCH 500 Downer Street, Westfield (908) 233-2547 rend Leon E. Randall

ST. PAUL'S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 414 East Broad Street, Westfield (908) 232-8506

SCOTCH PLAINS BAPTIST CHURCH 333 Park Avenue, Scotch Plains (908) 322-5487 Reverend Gary Rothwell

TEMPLE BETH O'R/BETH TORAH 111 Valley Road, Clark (732) 381-8403

TEMPLE EMANU-EL 756 East Broad Street, Westfield (908) 232-6770

Rabbi Charles A. Kroloff TERRILL ROAD BAPTIST CHURCH 1340 Terrill Road, Scotch Plains (908) 322-7151

Michael C. Seaman TERRILL ROAD BIBLE CHAPEL

535 Terrill Road, Fanwood (908) 322-4055 WILLOW GROVE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 1961 Raritan Road, Scotch Plains (908) 232-5678

Reverend Kenneth G. Hetze WOODSIDE CHAPEL

5 Morse Avenue, Fanwood (908) 889-2375

## **Ketubah Couples Unit Plan Summer Events**

The Ketubah Couples Unit of B'nai B'rith (ages 40 plus) will be holding two events this summer. On Sunday, July 26, the group will meet at Harold's New York Deli Restaurant on Woodbridge Avenue in Edison at 6 p.m.

The food is not Kosher, but smoked and fried fish are available. Attendees will pay for their own dinners. Non-

members are invited to attend. On Sunday, August 9, the group will dine at the Lobster Shanty in Point Pleas-

ant at 4:30 p.m., then go up the block to the marina for an evening riverboat ride on the River Belle.

The cost for dinner is based on what each person orders. The cost for the riverboat ride is \$11 per adult and \$6 per child. Non-members and their children are welcome.

Interested individuals are asked to respond for both events by calling Phyllis at (973) 992-5791 by today, Thursday, July 23. Directions will be provided at

# **Automobile Checkup Eases Summer Driving Worries**

A quick and easy automotive checkup can help prepare a vehicle for the stress of high summer temperatures, and increase reliability on long road trips, according to the Automobile Association of America

(AAA) New Jersey Automobile Club. "Cold temperatures may be behind us, but summer heat can be just as hard on automobiles," said Rick Town, Assistant Vice President of Automotive Services.

"A few minutes checking you car's vital components can help you enjoy a summer of trouble-fee driving," he

To help prevent dangerous and inconvenient tire failure, motorists are urged to examine tires for uneven or excessive tread wear. They are also advised to make sure all tires, includ-

ing the spare, are inflated properly. With the engine off, car owners are encouraged to look for worn or cracked belts and damaged, blistered or soft hoses. They are urged to inspect the antifreeze/coolant level and condition, making certain the proper 50/50 mixture of water and coolant is

It is also recommended that car owners check the motor oil level and condition. If driving under extreme conditions such as very hot temperatures or towing a heavy trailer motorists are advised to switch to a motor oil with a higher viscosity. Car owners are urged to check their vehicle's owner's manual for specific oil recommendations.

If an individual is not comfortable performing this inspection, a qualified auto service facility — such as those recognized by AAA's Approved Auto Repair program — can conduct a thorough examination.

Because even properly maintained vehicles can break down, Mr. Town has urged motorists to equip their vehicles with an emergency kit containing at least the following items:

• A flashlight with extra batteries. • Warning devices such as flares

or reflective triangles. • Jumper cables and a first-aid kit. • A cellular telephone provides an easy way to summon emergency assistance.



GRAND OPENING... Novitá Ristorante recently opened its new doors at 425 South Elmer Street in Westfield. Owners Victor and Angela Carnevale previously operated La Molisana at that location. Their son, Joseph, is the chef. The establishment features traditional family recipes passed along through generations, with a new and exciting Mediterranean flair. Novitá is open Monday through Saturday. For reservations, please call (908) 233-9777.



SCHOOL ONE GALLERY...Students from School One Elementary in Scotch Plains enjoyed having their school transformed into an art gallery recently for their school's art show. Pictured, left to right, are: Dana Schoenberger, Karen Murad, Gina Ziegler, art teacher Susan Albert (who organized the show), and

## **School One Transformed** Into Student Art 'Gallery'

School One Elementary in Scotch Each child in the school had at least Plains was transformed into an art gallery for an evening in June, when the school held its art show entitled "Children's Art, Children's Trea-

The show was organized by the school's art teacher, Susan Albert.

### **Four Area Students Achieve Dean's List At Bucknell University**

Four area students were named to the Dean's List for outstanding academic achievement at Bucknell University in Lewisburg, Pennsylvania for the spring semester of the 1997-1998 academic

They included Scotch Plains residents Rachel M. Doebber, the daughter of Thomas Doebber; James E. Bishop, the son of Craig and Virginia Bishop, and Dmitry Zhilinsky, the son of Sergey Sergeyev and Ella Zhilinsky.

Jill C. Sieffert of Mountainside, the daughter of Thomas and Nancy Sieffert, also made the Dean's List.

A student must earn a grade point average of 3.5 or higher on a scale of 4.0 to receive Dean's List recognition

one piece of art in the exhibit.

The show featured a diverse array of artwork styles created by the students during the school year. The works of art were grouped into different "galleries" depending on the type or style of art being displayed.

Among the many types of art presented were: Aztec ornaments, African tribal masks, cave art drawings, simulated Burmese lacquerware, Japanese fans, medieval stained glass windows, Colonial tinsel paintings, Chinese paper weavings and Roman mosaic tile designs.

There were also galleries featuring paintings for which the students had studied and copied the styles of such famous artists as Claude Monet, Georges Seurat, Vincent Van Gogh, Henri Matisse, Frederic Remington, Pablo Picasso, Joan Miro, Jackson Pollack, Piet Mondrian, Georgia O'Keefe, Jacob Lawrence and Horace

In addition to the galleries, the show featured some students actually demonstrating the use of various art techniques.



IN RECOGNITION...A Community Award from the Washington Rock Girl Scout Council is presented by Betty Riker, left, a member of the Awards and Recognition Committee to Sister Percylee Hart, Principal of Union Catholic High School in Scotch Plains. This award is given to individuals and organizations outside of Girl Scouting who have demonstrated outstanding support and dedication to the Girl Scouts. Several major council-wide functions enabling large numbers of girls to participate have taken place at the school including training programs to kick off the annual cookie sale as well as delegate training sessions and delegate meetings.

# LaGrande Park Kids Beat The Heat With Fire Hose

The children at LaGrande Park in Fanwood beat the heat last week by running through the water from the fire hose during the summer program sponsored by the borough's Recreation Commission.

The 5-to-7-year-old bike race was won by Justin Frasier, with Dana

#### **Vacation Bible School Scheduled for August** At Presbyterian Church

The Presbyterian Church in Westfield will present its Vacation Bible School program, God's Kids Pray: H.O.P.E. (Hear Our Prayer Everywhere) World Tour, for those in kindergarten through Grade 5.

The program will be held from Monday through Friday, August 3 to 7. Sessions run from 4 to 6:30 p.m. each day, and dinner is included. The church is located at 140 Mountain Avenue in Westfield.

Each day, a story from the Bible will be presented to children which will focus on the importance of prayer

in both Biblical and modern times. Interested individuals may register now or obtain additional information by visiting the church office between the hours of 9 a.m. and 5 p.m., or by calling (908) 233-0301. Hinton placing second and Amy Kocot taking third. After the race, the competitors enjoyed a refreshing ride through the fire hose.

Arts and Crafts are in full effect at LaGrande. Michelle Grover and Raychel Krupper made "bad hair day" pins. Simmone Ali, Zaire Ali, Jessica Thompson, Christopher Thompson, and Francis Alardo made flower pictures. Oriental fans were made by Rachel Zucker, Gwen Zucker, Dana Skwirut and Brittany Skwirut.

Last week's ping pong champion was Chris Mattern. Jessica Gutierrez placed second and Eric Sheftal took

The weather wasn't the only hot thing at La Grande Park. There was a scorching Big Wheel race. Christopher Kocot won the 5-and-6-year old bracket and Malik Milligan came out

on top in the 7-and-8-year old bracket. Another popular game was nokhockey. Last week's reigning champion was Justin Eusebio. Marielle Kamoh took a close second, while

Raychel Krupper placed third. The Fanwood Recreation Commission will sponsor another soccer camp at LaGrande Park from Monday through Friday, August 10 to 14.

For more information, please call Dave Moser at (908) 322-6284 or Scott Brelinsky at 889-6422.

# **Youth and Family Counseling Welcomes Back Hope Danzis**

The Youth and Family Counseling Service has announced that Hope Danzis has rejoined its Board of Direc-

She served on the board several years ago, where she was in charge of fundraising efforts.

Ms. Danzis lives in Berkeley Heights, and is the Secretary of the Berkeley Heights Library Board. She was responsible for getting the library fully computerized.

She is the Founding President of the Friends of the Berkeley Heights Library. Under her leadership, she was able to buy a large screen television/ video cassette recorder, and began a direct mailing for members which includes designing an information pam-

Among her other volunteer work, Ms. Danzis was a member for 10 years of the Junior League, Chairwoman of the Berkeley Heights Cultural Arts Committee, booked talent for the summer concerts, and helped with the

### **Marc Phillips Among Dean's List Students** At Johnson & Wales

Marc Phillips of Westfield, a culinary arts major, was recently named to the Dean's List for the Spring 1998 term at Johnson & Wales University in Providence, Rhode Island. The spring term ended in May.

To receive Dean's List commendation, students must earn a cumulative grade point average of 3.40 or above.

Memorial Day parade.

She graduated from Hunter College in New York with a Bachelor of Arts Degree in Early Childhood Education, and was awarded a master's degree from New York University.

Ms. Danzis taught in New York City and in New Providence, Rhode Island Youth and Family Counseling Service is a non-profit agency which provides affordable counseling services.

#### **Red Cross Chapter To Present Courses** In CPR Next Week

The Westfield/Mountainside Chapter of the American Red Cross has announced that it will offer several courses next week.

An Adult Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) course will be held on Tuesday, July 28, from 6 to 10 p.m. Infant/Child CPR will be offered on Wednesday, July 29, also from 6 to 10 p.m., and Standard First Aid, a two-night class, will be held on July 28 and Thursday, July 30, from 6 to 10 p.m.

Community CPR will be offered on July 28 and 29 from 6 to 10 p.m., and the Community First Aid and Safety course extends over three nights, July 28, 29 and 30, from 6 p.m. to 10 p.m.

Anyone interested in the training programs may stop by the Chapter House, 321 Elm Street in Westfield or call the office between 10 a.m. and 4 p.m., Monday through Friday, for additional information.